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Steveston Interchange Project 
Overnight lane closures for Highway 99 off-ramps and Steveston Highway beginning 
August 10 

August 2025   

As work progresses on Phase 2 of the new five-lane Steveston Interchange Project, road 
construction will be taking place at the eastern and western intersections of Steveston Highway for 
approximately one month, beginning as early as August 10. 

Overnight, Highway 99 ramp lane closures and traffic pattern shifts on Steveston Highway are 
expected between 9:30 p.m. and 5:30 a.m. 

For approximately the first two weeks, construction will occur at the western intersection. During 
this time, left turns will be restricted, and drivers will need to follow the designated detour route. 

During this period, the eastbound bus stop on the south side of Steveston Highway will be 
temporarily relocated approximately 200 metres to the west. 

In the final weeks of the work, construction will shift to the eastern intersection. Left turns will 
again be restricted, with detours in place for drivers. 

During construction, road users should expect periods of uneven road surfaces. Buses will follow 
the detour route when required. As is currently the case, the Steveston Highway northbound loop 
ramp onto Highway 99 will remain closed. 

East-west travel on Steveston Highway will be maintained for vehicles, pedestrians, and cyclists.  

 

See page 2 for more details. 
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The new, five-lane Steveston Interchange Project is a key part of the Highway 99 Tunnel Program 
to improve travel along the Highway 99 corridor. As part of the broader Program, the interchange 
will integrate seamlessly with the new eight-lane, immersed tube tunnel being built under the 
Fraser River to replace the George Massey Tunnel.  

If you have any questions about construction, please email StevestonProject@flatironcorp.com or 
call the construction information phone line (24/7) at 1-888-270-1075. 

What to Expect  

 

Timing  
> Approximately a month, 

beginning as early as August 
10 

 

Hours of Work 
> 9:30 p.m. to 5:30 a.m.  

 

 

Traffic 
> Lane closures on Highway 99 

on- and off-ramps 
> West and east intersections: 

periods when detour in effect 
for left turn movements 

> Northbound loop ramp 
remains closed 

 

 

Impacts/Interruptions  
> Expect some delays, plan for 

additional travel time 
> Buses to follow detour routes  
> Steveston Highway 

eastbound bus stop 
temporarily relocated 
approximately 200 metres 
west 
 

 
For the most up-to-date Project information on traffic impacts, visit the Highway 99 Tunnel 
Program website.  
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